
 

 

Mrs J. Smith 
Head of School 

Jermyn Street 
Sleaford 
Lincolnshire 
NG34 7RS 
 

Part of the Robert Carre Trust 
Registered in England & Wales 

No: 07671174 
VAT Reg No: 223452339 

 

T: 01529 414044 
F: 01529 414928 

E: enquiries@kshs.uk 
W: www.kshs.uk 

 

Selective Academy 
KESTEVEN & SLEAFORD HIGH SCHOOL 

 
 
23 March 2020 
 
 
Dear Parents/Guardians  
 
The government advice over the weekend was very clear, and remains so: only send your 
child to school if you are a key worker and it is absolutely necessary. It seems that people 
have heeded this advice and today the number of students in both schools in the Trust is 
very low. Given this we have decided that from Tuesday 24 March we will work together to 
offer a hub approach to supporting the families of key workers, as well as any identified and 
agreed vulnerable students who require supervision. 
  
From Tuesday 24 – Friday 27 March all Critical Workers children based at either of the 
schools should report to Carre’s Grammar School where they will be supervised by staff. 
 
From Monday 30 March – Friday 3 April all Critical Workers children based at either of the 
schools should report to Kesteven and Sleaford High School where they will be 
supervised by staff. 
  
Whilst we encourage students to bring their own food and snacks as well as a water bottle to 
refill in school, the schools will be doing hot food for students, should it be required. Students 
should see the catering team at Carre’s by 9.00am each morning this week, and the catering 
team at KSHS the following week. Any student in receipt of Free School Meals will receive a 
meal at school, whilst all others have previously been notified as to how to access meals 
from the Sleaford Larder. 
 
We have been made aware of the huge number of people who have been logging onto the 
network today, and it has caused some problems with accessing files. The IT team has been 
working on this and has increased resources to return it to full operation. Whilst it is currently 
working students may continue to experience a short lag and the team will continue to 
monitor the situation. It might be useful to log onto the system and download resources at a 
non-peak time. If you have an issue using Foldr please e-mail icthelp@robertcarretrust.uk, 
 
During the Easter Holidays supervision will be available via the Community Sport Team 
based at Carre’s Grammar School. If you wish your child to have a place on this you must 
contact Megan Hardwick or Matt Evans for more information: Megan.hardwick@carres.uk 
 or  Matthew.evans@carres.uk. There will be no supervised study at KSHS during the Easter 
break. 
  
If you need to contact staff at Carre’s Grammar School please email enquiries@carres.uk.  
 
We can continue to answer any queries you have too via enquiries@kshs.uk or by 
telephone. 
 
Yours faithfully 

 
Mrs J Smith 
Head of School 
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